
Thank you. To Tina Bowler for her splendid work 
throughout the years. All who worked in Faith, Hope 
and Charity shop were taken out to lunch by Tina as a 
Thank you for all our work over the last 20 years. It was 
much enjoyed by all who attended. Our heartfelt    
gratitude. 

Thank you: We thank our dear Bishop Philip Egan 

for his gracious presence with us last weekend. He was 

indeed splendid with all that he did. A big thanks to his 

secretary Fr Phil. Special thanks to everyone who wel-

comed Bishop Philip Egan                                        

Thank you to the deacons, the cleaners, the flower   

arrangers, those who provided the music and the choir, 

the Eucharistic ministers, the readers, those who     

provided the refreshments and all who worked so hard 

to make  the visit a special and beautiful one 

Wanted: The presbytery requires a large freezer. If 

anyone has an unused one please contact the parish 

office to arrange collection. Thank you                                         

St. Bernard’s requires a petrol mower. If anyone has 

one they no longer use, please contact the parish  

office. Thank you 

THE POPE TWEETS  @pontifex 

Grandparents are a treasure in the family. Please, 
take care of your grandparents: love them and 
let them talk to your children!                        

Prayer is never in vain: it always brings forth something 
new that, sooner or later, bears fruit.                              
God wants us to call Him Father, with the trust of       
children who abandon themselves in the arms of the  
one who gave them life. 
 
Keep in touch with the latest news!  
The Diocese of Portsmouth issues a weekly e-news. Go 
to www.portsmouthdiocese.org.uk and add your email 
address to receive these updates. 
 

Please pray for all our teachers, children and schools 
who have broken up now for the summer that they may 
have a good rest, full of refreshment. Finally, thanks to 
Deacon Craig for his work on this week’s e-News, which 
we hope you will enjoy. 

The Dominican Sisters invite you to join them 

on their St John Paul II walking pilgrimage 
The St John Paul II Pilgrimage is a 50 miles walk from 
Bury St Edmunds to Walsingham which happens every 
summer. For 3 days, we walk to Walsingham, 20 miles on 
Friday and Saturday and 10 miles on Sunday. This year's 
pilgrimage is from Thursday 2nd to Sunday 5th August. 
Please see notice boards for further details or visit 
www.dominicansistersofstjoseph.org.JPII.             
Tel01590 81874 
 

Fanning the Flame invite all 10-25 year olds to their 
Summer Camp This summer, the Fanning the Flame     
Catholic Mission will once again be running their Summer 
camp for 10-25 year olds in the New Forest.  Wherever you 
are in your Catholic faith, come and be refreshed and re-
newed in God’s love for you! This year's theme is "Ablaze in 
the Truth". The camp runs from 20th - 24th August and  
bookings close on  1st August. For more information and 
booking forms visit the Fanning the Flame website or            
e-mail:ftfcm1995@gmail.com 

General Data Protection and Gift Aid:                                         
The information we receive from the parishioners will be 
held securely and only used for making a Gift Aid        
repayment claim. It will not be used for marketing nor 
shared or sold to any other organisation. You do not 
need to be contacted individually. The data will be    
protected for all of you. Thank you 

 

 

 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED   

We are looking for volunteers to help with reading at 
St. Michael’s. Training will be provided.  We also need 

helpers for Children’s Liturgy flower arrangers and 

cleaners at St. Bernard’s. Please contact the office. 

Thank you 

Invite a Friend to Church                                          
Have you ever thought to invite a friend, neighbour or 
relative to mass? Especially when they are going 
through one of the most difficult time of their lives? 
“Would you like to come to church with me on Sun-
day so that we can pray together for you and for your 
present situation?” 

Please support the Foodbank.                                            
It provides 3 Food Boxes for people in serious need           

Milk (uht) and powdered. Instant mashed potato, Fish and 
meat (tinned), Coffee/Tea, sponge Puddings, Fruit juice 
(uht). Tinned: carrots/peas/sweetcorn/tomatoes/fruit./

potatoes (tinned only), sugar, custard, rice pudding, nappies 
(sizes 4,5 and 6), washing powder, toilet rolls. Thank you   

 

 

OUR PARISH SHOP : FAITH, HOPE & CHARITY  
8 ST JOHN’S STREET, HYTHE     
Tel: 02380 207882  

 
WATERSIDE CATHOLIC PARISH  

Registered Charity No 246871 
Part of the New Forest Pastoral Area 

 

St Michaels Church, (SM) 6, Langdown Lawn, Hythe SO45 5GR 
St Bernard’s Church, (SB)20a,SouthbourneAve,Holbury,SO45 2NT 

 

Parish Priest:  Rev Fr.Rajesh Abraham 
Tel: 02380 843479 

 
Deacon: Rev Steve Bowler (Chair PPC) Tel: 02380 207449 

       Deacon Rev Ian Tobin   (Chair FC) Tel: 02380 897354 
Safeguarding Representatives: Helen Kitson & Polly Read 

All correspondence to  
Parish Office, Angel House, 6 Langdown Lawn, Hythe, Hants     

SO45 5GR Tel:  02380 843479   
E-mail: waterside@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk 

 
Office hours: Tue and Thurs. 10-3pm 

Jul 29th to Aug 4th  

17th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Year B Weekdays Year 2 
MASS TIMES 

SUNDAY 9.00am MASS  SB’s  
SUNDAY 11.00am  MASS.. SM’s 

Mass Intention: St. B. People of the Parish 
St.M.: 

Anniversaries this week: RIP: Raffaella Oralle (29th) Eric Powell 
(29th), Terry Houlihan (30th) Joe Manghan (3rd), Pam Lonsdale 
(3rd) 

 
 
 

  

For Sacrament of the sick or Holy Communion to the sick 
or housebound: contact parish office  

Please keep in your prayers: Violetta Baddour, David  
Bazley, Janice Bird, Philomena Breen,  Christopher 
Browne, Marion Butler, Denise Calder, Bruno 
Chrzanowski, Fr Vincent Convery, Kathryn Cox, Denny 
Croll, Baby Finlay Drozd, Keith Ellison, Derek Faiers, 
Mervyn Francis,    Dennis Freemantle, David Grennell, 
Amanda Gudge,  Sally Herbert, Fiona Francis, Catherine 
Heron, Doreen Holman, Peggy Kirwan, Sarah Marshall, 
Pauline Moore, Anne O Connor, David Parkinson, 
Michelle Ripley, Joan Smith, Emmie Walker, Brian     
Weston, Mary & Lawrie Witchell, Brenda Atkinson, Iris 
Bolton, Magdalene Smith, Lisa Swanson, Joan Hopper, 
John Bowden, Sandra Leary, John Arnold, Christopher 
Browne, Win Cocker                                            
 
LAST WEEK COLLECTION 
Loose plate £193.17  Gift Aid £226.50  
 
Essential Training for Catechists course comes to 
Chandlers Ford                                                       The 
Formation for Mission Team continues to offer five    
sessions of essential training for everyone involved or 
interested in Catechesis and faith formation,              
sacramental preparation of children and adults and    
Children’s Liturgy of the Word. These 5 sessions will 
take place during September and October in St Edward 
the Confessor, Chandler’s Ford 191-193 Winchester 
Road, Chandler’s Ford, SO53 2DU every Tuesday starting 
on the 4th September from 7.30 pm to 9.00 pm. 
For more details, email Sr Hyacinthe  
ffm@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk                             

Prayer to St. Michael, the Archangel                      
Most glorious Prince of the heavenly armies, St. Michael 
the Archangel, defend us in our battles against        
principalities and powers, against the rulers of this 
world of darkness, against the spirits of wickedness in 
the high places. Come to the assistance of men whom 
God has created to His likeness and whom He has     
redeemed at a great price from the tyranny of the  devil. 
Holy Church venerates you as her guardian and        
protector; to you the Lord has entrusted the souls of the 
redeemed, to be led into heaven. Pray, to the God of 
peace to crush satan beneath our feet, that he may no 
longer retain men captive and do injury to the Church. 
Offer our prayers to the Most High, that    without delay 
they may draw His mercy down upon us; take hold of 
the dragon, the old serpent, which is the devil and sa-
tan, and cast him into the bottomless pit, so that he may 
no longer seduce the nations 

                                                

Weekday Mass Timings                                 
St.M. Masses at St Michael’s                             

St. B. Masses at St Bernard’s                                 

17th Week in Ordinary Time 

Monday 9am. St.M Mass                                  

Tuesday 9.30am. St. M Mass.                          

Followed by Adoration                                

Wednesday 9.30am. St.M Mass.                           

Thursday.9.30am. St. B Mass.                                                 

Friday 9.30 St.M Mass.                                                              

Confessions available on Friday after mass.    

Saturday 9.30am St. M Mass.  

http://www.dominicansistersofstjoseph.org.JPII
http://www.fanningtheflame.co.uk/
mailto:ftfcm1995@gmail.com
mailto:ffm@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk

